
 
 
 

The following information was issued by the Environment Agency on 26th 
March 2020 
 
 
 
For boaters on the non-tidal Thames specifically, there are some additional impacts: 
 

• In order to protect our staff, all areas of our locksites which members of the public do not 
need to access to operate the lock or use facilities such as fresh water points, will be closed. 
This includes all campsites and lock and weir fishing sites. 

• To discourage non-essential movement of boats, all locks will be hand-wind only. 

• As a result of the prolonged (and continuing) period of strong stream conditions, a 
considerable number of hazard marker buoys have been moved out of position. In addition, 
river and weather conditions may have created new hazards (trees in the river for example) 
which we are unaware of. We would normally carry out a survey of all reaches at the earliest 
opportunity once river conditions make it safe to do so, to reposition marker buoys and install 
them where we identify new hazards, until such time as we can deal with them. We cannot 
currently do this, or carry out operations to remove hazards. Therefore, not only should all 
movement be restricted to essential journeys only, such journeys must be carried out with 
extreme caution. 

• We know that there are hazards blocking the navigation at Sunbury and Marsh locks, which 
are both closed until further notice. 

• In addition, hazards are restricting use of both Temple Lock and Clifton Lock. More 
information on these can be found at http://riverconditions.environment-agency.gov.uk/ where 
we will also post information on any further service issues. 

• Teddington Lock is also closed, but we will consider providing a hand-wind service for short 
periods to enable essential journeys only. Any requests which we deem to be non-essential 
will be declined. Boaters requiring to transit Teddington Lock should 
email  WaterwaysThames@environment-agency.gov.uk with their contact details. A member 
of our Teddington Lock team will then be in touch.  

 
Do let us know if you have any questions and we will answer them to the best of our ability. 

 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Friverconditions.environment-agency.gov.uk%2F&data=02%7C01%7C%7Cd091adbb8e7946f0af0508d7d16f1f74%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637208147956117609&sdata=W1UEWzlcDMxr2P%2FvmY%2FqJ9O7G8WBEju5YC0G1gUkbMI%3D&reserved=0
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